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29™ April, 2024

Official Statement

With regards to the recent series of anonymous attacks on Carmel Divine Grace
Foundation Secondary School on social media, our school hereby issues this official
statement.

Since March 2023, our school has been subjected to a series of anonymous attacks
on social networking platforms, utilising wordplay and homophones with the school’s
name. The attacker, using different identities, has repeatedly disseminated false statements
with the intention of maliciously defaming our school and its students. We strongly
condemn these irresponsible actions that have caused unnecessary distress to our students
and staff.

Our school solemnly declares that the content disseminated by the attackers is
entirely false and without any factual basis. We assert that we have always been committed
to providing quality holistic education to our students with a spirit rooted in Christianity.
Our teachers are dedicated and passionate about educating our students, who have
demonstrated outstanding performance through self-discipline and self-motivation, earning
praise and recognition from parents and the community. We firmly oppose any form of
online violence and the dissemination of false information, as such behaviour gravely and
irresponsibly violates social ethics and legal regulations.

In response to this incident, our school has reported it to the Education Bureau and
sought assistance from the Hong Kong Police Force to safeguard the legitimate rights and
interests of our school and its students.

Finally, we reserve the right to pursue all legal responsibilities in this matter.
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